
 

 

 

 

 

Parent Council Meeting 

30/04/25 
 

Present: Mrs Wass, Miss Bligh, Emma, Okky, Luanne, Mary, Sheryl 

 

Meeting started at 2.15pm 

 

● Welcome 

○ LW welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. 

○ Minutes to be shared with members following this meeting, agenda to be shared prior to the 

next meeting. 

○ Minutes to also be shared with all staff and on the school website. 

 

● Actions from the previous meeting 

○ Jars were shared with staff to be used during learning conversations, responses were shared 

from this and LW is now going to put together pre-order forms and send out letters to families to 

be able to begin ordering these in to sell. 

○ New PE tops will be launched in September. 

○ Uniform policy to be amended. 

○ Only 1 suggestion in the parent suggestion box regarding Stoke High children on the 

playground. LW to monitor this. 

 

● Special Person lunch 

○ Parents enjoyed the special person lunch for Mother's Day but said it was slightly busy/hectic. 

○ More parents turned up than anticipated. 

○ LW to adapt slightly for the next one, potentially year group slots? 

○ Special person lunch to happen for Father's Day on Friday 13th June. 

 

● Hillside Promotion in the Community 

○ LW explained that there are currently spaces in some year groups across the school and she 

would like to promote Hillside with leaflets. 

○ LW asked for parent’s support with this. 

○ Parent’s offered to share leaflets in local shops, posters on community boards, post leaflets 

through doors etc. 

 

● Zones of Regulation 

○ LW explained that we are now using the Zones of Regulation in school with all children. 

○ She explained what they are and how it is okay to be in all zones. 

○ LW explained the language being used with children and the assembly they received and 

informed them all parents will be receiving a parent's guide. 

 

● Parent Perception Survey 

○ LW informed everyone that this is the highest number of responses we’ve had and thanked 

parents for their help with this. 

○ LW also mentioned how high the results were and shared these with everyone. 

○ Discussed focus points and things to develop based on the feedback. 

○ Next step will be to ensure parents are aware of what bullying is and how to deal with this, 

making sure they are communicating issues with staff. 

 

● Walking Bus 

○ Paperwork is currently being completed and walking bus will be starting soon. 



○ Parents were asked to join in with a staged photo modelling the walking bus on the 7 th May. 

 

● Summer Events 

○ Careers day – 11th July 

○ Beach trips for the whole school during the last two weeks, info to follow 

○ Celebration assemblies in the final week 

○ Class photos – 24th June 

○ Sports week – w/b 23rd June 

○ Hillside’s Got Talent 

○ PTA Boot Sale  

 

Next meeting – Monday 16th June at 2.15pm 

Meeting ended at 3.10pm 


